## Scottish St. Andrew Society of Greater St. Louis

## October Bulletin 1976.

We were extremely happy to have such a good turnout of members at our first meeting of the winter season, and it did seem that the pot-luck dinner was a popular idea. Our picnic on Sundav was a delightful day, with beautiful weather and the unanimous opinion was that Hellebusch Park was just marvellous for a picnic. We had a good turnout but we had honed for many more, especially the young families with children.

Our next big event is of course our St. Andrew Day Dance on Saturday, October 30th at Grant's Cabin Restaurant, 8352 Watson Rd, Hiway 66. Cocktail hour will be 6 - 7 p.m. with dinner at 7.p.m. Betty Matthews will have an application form included with this bulletin. Please remember there will be a limit of 250 at this dinner so get your ticket requests to her as soon as possible. As I said in our last bulletin we will have a good program, a great dance band and of course our pipe-band, which gets better every time we hear it.

The October regular meeting of our Society will be on Monday October 25th at Eden Seminary Library Auditorium, Lockwood Ave., Webster Groves, at 7.30 p.m. Our program for that evening will feature the talented Croatian Tambouritzan Group in a program of music, song and dance. This will be a real treat for you especially if you have not seen one of their performances before. Come early as they have to leave early and you don't want to miss any of it. This month we are going to have our Dance Meeting on Saturday October 23rd at Clayton Federal Savings on Lockwood Ave., at Elm, at 8.p.m. Come and practice before the dance.

The Executive Committee at our meeting on October 25th would like to propose a change in Article 4 Section 1 of our constitution to read:

"The Society shall hold a meeting in the months of September, October, November, December, January, February, March, April and May and the May meeting shall be called the Annual Meeting".

President.

Bill Ptinal